Dear Sir:

I am concerned about OR House Bill 2093. It closes all vital records to viewing by the
public for 125 years. The bill says the records are being closed for emergency purposes.
The emergency is not named as far as I could see. I can’t comprehend what kind of
emergency would warrant closing vital records an additional 25 years from what they
already are. Farther more, OR House Bill 2093 purposes to permanently block out
medical information on all records including death records.

| am against blocking out medical information in a time when having that information
can alert people to medical problems that might possibly be in their future. And possibly
be preventable if they knew about the disorder. When it comes to health issues, a person
needs all the help they can get.

| can understand medical information being blocked to the public during the life of an
individual and possibly that individual’s children but after that what difference would it
make?

| am also a genealogist and | would like my descendants to be able to find out about me
sooner then 125 years after | die.

Please do what you can to get OR House Bill 2093 stopped.
Thank You,
Sandra Sutton

414 S. W. Brent Dr.
John Day, OR 97845

Phone # 541-575-1431



